GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
April 11, 2017
Members Present:  Julie Peterson, Chair; Jeffery A. Robinson, First Vice-Chair; Steve Damron, Secretary; and Cindy Humm, Treasurer.

Members Absent:  Brian Otten, Second Vice-Chair; Greg Smothers, Third Vice-Chair; Fred Kelly, Fourth Vice-Chair.      
Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director, and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.
Call to Order
The Executive Committee convened on Tuesday, April 11, 2017, at Benton City Hall, Benton, Illinois. 
Ms. Peterson called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.  A quorum was present and the minutes were recorded.  
EDA 50 Year Partnership Event
Mr. Minnis discussed the need to plan a celebration event for our 50th anniversary as an Economic Development District in partnership with the Economic Development Administration. After discussion it was decided that Mr. Minnis would reach out to EDA’s Chicago office and determine if they would attend and if so when would be the best time to host the event. It would be ideal to have it close to June 3rd which is our anniversary date, but not necessary that it happen on the exact date. 
Grant Updates
Mr. Minnis announced that the $26,744 additional funds for EDA planning grant was approved.  The second IEPA watershed grant for $85,000 appears that it will likely be funded. If it does get funded the contract would start around October 1.  The Delta Regional Authority has approved a $111,111 grant to Greater Egypt for a regional marketing study (no local match is needed).  Staff hopes to begin work on the $26,210 Rural Transportation Grant for a regional freight study.  Staff is working with the City of Mt. Vernon to prepare a DCEO Public Infrastructure application for watermain replacement using their RLF funds, which includes a $35,000 Administrative contract if awarded.  There are a series of grants that have been submitted for Jefferson County which would include about $50,000 for the administration of the grants. 

Staff Updates
Mr. Minnis shared with the executive committee an updated draft budget that includes the new revenue mentioned in the grant update, a copy of the new schedule of salary grades that was previously approved by the board that is to take effect on July 1, a draft of updated job descriptions, and two new job descriptions for positions that could be filled to help with the expanded workload. There was some discussion on each item. The discussion will be continued at the next executive committee.
DeltaCore
Another option for staff assistance was discussed. The DeltaCore could provide staff for one year at a very minimal cost to Greater Egypt. This program is being sponsored by the Delta Regional Authority. It was noted that while the costs for the DeltaCore worker is minimal it would require that we purchase new equipment such a desks and computers to be able to host them.  There are also restrictions on what they are allowed to do. Additional research will need to be done into this opportunity but the group agreed that it appeared to be a possibility. If interested, we would have to make an application for the program. 

Miscellaneous
None
Adjourn
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m. 
Handouts 
Updated Draft FY 2018 Budget 

The Approved Schedule of Salary Grades for July 1 
Draft Job Descriptions
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